
Ross & Cromarty Sports Council 
Annual General Meeting Minutes
  Dingwall Academy
Thursday 21st May 2015 (following on from the Executive Committee meeting at 7.00pm)
Present: 
Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair);   Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Joan Maxwell (JM)(Joint-Grants Convener);  Jenny Maclennan (JMN)(Joint-Grants Convener); Helen Rowson (HR); Susan Davison (SD)(Press Officer); Roy Sinclair (RS); Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes) 
Others: 
Darren Reid (DR), Highlife Highland (HLH)
	1.
	Welcome

	
	The Chair, AK welcomed all those present to the meeting.


	2.
	Apologies
There were apologies from Sandy Gall (SG);  Cllr Ian Cockburn (IC); Cllr Graham MacKenzie (GM); Ross-shire Riding Club; Lochbroom Sailing Club; Stephen Walker, Ross Sutherland Rugby Club; Ben Wyvis Cycling Club; Highland Disability Sport; St Duthus Bowling Club; Jeni Birks & Anti Gibson, Scottish Endurance Riding Club (Highland Branch); Jeni Herbert Sports Development Officer North;  Neil Cameron Cricket Scotland North Club Development Manager; Highland Synchronised Skating Club; Highland Bears Basketball Club; Ross County Cricket Club


	3.
	Minutes of Previous AGM (Thursday 22nd May 2014)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection and proposed by SD and seconded by JH.

	
	

	4.
	Chairman’s Report
The Chair advised that RCSC currently has 87 member clubs, with 2 or 3 new groups joining recently.   Some clubs have not yet renewed their membership (due date was 1st April) but a reminder will go out shortly to see they still wish to re-join.    
AK advised that the following has been paid out in grants during 2014-15:

· Coaching Grants:  £3,500

· Travel Grants: £1500
· Excellence Grants: £4,000

Finally he reported that RCSC is working well with HLH, but there are still some sports clubs in the area unaware of the benefits of SC membership.   He emphasised the important role RCSC can play in developing sport and participation in Ross-shire.

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	Accounts

JH referred to a summary of the RCSC accounts displayed on the overhead projector for the period 1st April 2014 – 31st March 2015.   He emphasised that these are still to be ratified by Volunteer Accountant, Alistair MacBain.
As of 31st March 2015 the following figures were highlighted:

· Trust Fund Balance:  £11, 384.55

· Travel Fund Balance: £4,403.44

· Sports Fund Balance: £9,058.94

JH agreed to circulate a copy of the summary for inclusion in the minute (see Appendix, page 5).  
Thanks were expressed to JH for the considerable amount of work he puts into the accounts to keep them up to date and accurate.
Future RCSC Funding
JH referred to a document outlining the future payments HC have agreed to make to Sports Councils.   He explained that there will be a 5% decrease in our funding in 2015-16 and 2016-17, followed by a reduction of 45% in 2017-18.   He advised that it is currently not clear if RCSC will have to make a business case to receive the money in 2017-18 or if clubs will have to go directly to HC for funding. 
Discussion following on how to respond to the possibility of RCSC losing its role in distributing this money.   Those present expressed the view that this SC has a much wider role than just issuing grants.  Its remit is also to regulate clubs to ensure they are have correct documentation, procedures and training in place.  In addition our SC has a membership database on his website which has been admired as an effective way of promoting good communication.
HR suggested that a template letter be drafted highlighting the business case for RCSC retaining its current role which could then be issued to clubs for them to send to their local Councillors.  JH to forward the documentation he has on future funding to the committee as a starting point for drafting this letter.
JH asked that this item be kept on future RCSC agendas and he will update the committee when any further details are given or the situation becomes clearer.


	6.
	Grant Aid Funding Levels / Membership Fees
It was agreed that membership fees can be put to £35 if this is felt necessary by the Executive Committee in January 2016.   The maximum grant per club is to remain as £750, but may be reduced subject to funds available to RCSC.  JM agreed to email the membership to confirm these amounts.


	7.
	Election of Executive Committee
· Chairperson – AK agreed to stay on in this role.
· Vice Chair – JM confirmed her wish to stand down from this role.  JMN was proposed by JM and seconded by SD.
· Secretary – SG to remain in this post.

· Treasurer – JH to remain in this post.

The following agreed to remain as committee members:   JM, RS, SD & HR.   
The situation with Gary Bain and Angela Hamilton, current committee members was not clear.  JH agreed to try to establish if Gary wishes to remain involved.  It was reported that SG has been in touch with Angela but no outcome of this was currently available.  Once the situation with both is clarified the committee can then try to find suitable replacements if necessary.
JM & JMN confirmed they will work together in the role of Grants Convenor over the coming year.


	8.
	Appointment of Independent Examiner 

	
	This item was not discussed.  (Post meeting note:   Alistair MacBain has agreed to continue to provide this service)


	9.
	Speaker

	
	This item was not discussed

	
	

	10.
	AOCB

	
	ASC and Community Sports Hub Report
DR referred first to the ASC report written included in the meeting papers by Jake Williams (ASC for Invergordon) and asked if anyone present had any questions.  JM queried if the Positive Coaching Fund is still available for applications.  DR advised that this fund is now closed.
With regards to the Community Sport Hub project DR advised that this is funded through sportscotland who have now agreed extend their support until 2019.  This has not been the case in all Local Authorities and HLH are now recruiting a second CSH Officer to help support the project.
AK queried if the Hub project will be expanded to include areas not currently covered (e.g Invergordon, Alness & the Black Isle).    DR reported that it is hoped that up to 12 Hubs will be created over the Highlands.  AK asked if the current Hubs in Dingwall and Tain could have their catchment areas increased to incorporate Invergordon and Alness.  DR advised that the ethos of the Hubs is that they will be very locally based. He acknowledged however that this model is not as applicable to the Highlands as it is in other more populated areas.   
Finally DR thanked RCSC for its help in providing club contact details as this has assisted the Hubs in communicating with their target users.

	
	Electronic Communication

AK proposed that the committee should be able to make decisions via electronic communications (such as email) to speed up the decision process between meetings.    It was also suggested that an asterisk be put with any email subject title, if a reply is necessary, to make this clear to recipients. Both proposals were agreed by all present.
Issuing of Meeting Paperwork

JM requested that meeting paperwork be issued as soon as possible to committee members prior to meetings.   She asked that committee members reply promptly to any queries put to them about this documentation so there are no delays in this process. 

Thanks to SG

The committee wished their appreciation to SG to be noted for all the work he has done with the renewal of club memberships.



	11.
	Date & Venue of Next AGM

	
	To be confirmed

	
	The meeting finished at 9.10 pm




Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	JH
	To provide a copy of the summary of accounts for the AGM minutes
	ASAP

	2
	JM
	To contact the membership to advise them that of the outcome of the discussion on fees and grant levels
	ASAP

	3
	JH
	To establish if Gary Bain wishes to remain on the Executive Committee
	ASAP
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Treasurers Report 01 April 2014 to 31 March 2015

Statement of Income / Expenditure

Trust Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2014 AGM 13,126.76 £               

Interest and Bonuses to March 2015 57.79 £                     

13,184.55 £               

Expenditure

Transfer to Sports Fund for Trust Fund Grant Aid payments 1,800.00 £                 

1,800.00 £                 

Operating Balance at 31/03/15 11,384.55 £               

Travel Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2014 AGM 5,314.71 £                 

Allocation of proportion 2013/14 membership fees 1,500.00 £                 

Interest and Bonuses to March 2015 28.98 £                     

6,843.69 £                 

Expenditure

Transfer to Sports Fund for Travel Fund Grant Aid payments 2,440.25 £                 

2,440.25 £                 

Operating Balance at 31/03/15 4,403.44 £                 

Sports Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2014 AGM 8,533.79 £                 

Transfer to Sports Fund for Travel Fund Grant Aid payments 2,440.25 £                 

Transfer for Trust Fund Grant Aid payments 1,800.00 £                 

Highland Council Grant Aid Allocation 14,996.00 £               

Membership Fees for 2014/15 2,160.00 £                 

Interest and Bonuses to March 2015 3.55 £                       

29,933.59 £               

Expenditure

Allocation of proportion 2013/14 membership fees to Travel Fund 1,500.00 £                 

Grant Aid Payments 17,309.52 £               

Equipment/ICT 503.57 £                   

Fees - £                         

Honorariums 1,000.00 £                 

Postage 7.80 £                       

Annual Sports Awards 283.94 £                   

AGM  - £                         

Miscallaneous:- Insurance 124.44 £        

Information Commission 35.00 £          

Database Administration of Memberships 72.00 £          

Minute Secretary 25.00 £          

Sundries 13.38 £          

20,874.65 £               

Operating Balance at 31/03/15 9,058.94 £                 

Signed:……………………………………………………………………

RCSC Treasurer

Signed: …………………………………………………………………..

Volunteer Accountant

269.82 £                   
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